
 

   

 

COUNCIL REPORT 

 

To:  Mayor and Council   

 

From:  Recreation Services Month End Report -  

 

Date:  June 22, 2023  

 

Subject: Recreation Services Month End Report - May 

 

 

Pool: 

 Staff documented 545 pool and 59 aquafit visits for the month. 

 Summer Swimming Lessons were launched on June 1. 

 

Arena: 

 Staff documented 42 arena floor visits for the month. 

 The Mackenzie Conifex Power Lumberjacks held home games May 13, 14, 27 and 28. 

 Minor lacrosse held their home tournament on May 13 and 14.  

 

Fitness Area: 

 Staff documented 1129 fitness centre visits for the month. 

 

Sport Courts/Climbing Wall: 

 Staff documented 73 multi-court, 18 pickleball and 51 climbing wall visits for the month. 

 The outdoor pickleball/tennis nets were installed at the MAC 1 court on May 3. 

 

Programs:  

 Staff documented 207 student visits and 2 paddleboard rentals for the month. 

 Advertising for kid’s summer camps went out on May 26 with registration set to open on 

June 1. 

 Recreation Services held a Learn to Belay Course on May 20 and three people attended.  

 Walk to Mexico celebration party was held May 8 for all participants who contributed 

their walking kilometres to achieve walking to Mexico, 20 participants attended.  

 Staff met with the Mackenzie Legion to discuss Canada Day festivities. 

 Recreation Services hosted the Senior’s 55+ Introduction to Gym on May 10, with 9 

participants enrolled. Anna Kandola from Azu Health instructed. 

 Recreation Services hosted the Senior’s 55+ Introduction to Exercise on May 11, with 6 

participants enrolled. Anna Kandola from Azu Health instructed. 

Events:  

 Staff met with Mackenzie Secondary School to finalize activities for the Track and Field 

Meet to be held on June 7.  



 

   

 

 Staff delivered the Full Sound System to the Legion on May 4, for the Spring Exposition 

live band scheduled on May 5. 

 The Chamber of Commerce Spring Exposition was held on the Arena May 5 and 6. 

 Staff met with MCAC and MORATA for Rockin’ the Ridgeline.  

 Advertising for Rockin’ the Ridgeline went out on May 25. 

 

Staff:  

 One Building Operator attended the Ice Facility Operator certificate course in Dawson 

Creek.   

 One Aquatic staff attended the National Lifeguard Trainer Recertification Course in 

Prince George. 

 One Aquatic staff attended the Lifesaving Society Swim Instructor Trainer Recertification 

Course in Prince George. 

 Recreation Services participated in a Fire Drill on May 1 with the support from the 

Mackenzie Fire Department. 

 Recreation Services staff participated in the Fire Extinguisher Training on May 3 put on 

by the Mackenzie Fire Department. 

 Recreation Activity Leaders and Recreation Attendants participated in the ZOOM Course: 

Volunteer Outdoor EDUCATOR Training Workshop with Adventure Smart BC. 

 

Other:  

 Building Grounds Maintenance staff worked on clearing the new trail at the community 

bike park and clearing/cleaning the existing trails by Little Mac Ski Hill.  

 Axis Engineering arrived on site May 23 to continue work on the bike park terrain 

features.  

 Staff met with PW and contractors to determine priority of work for the bike park - 

outside of Axis Engineering scope.  

 For the Victoria Day weekend the Recreation Centre was closed on May 22. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

_____________________________________                         _______________________________________ 

Terry Gilmer                          Approved for Submission to Council  

Director of Recreation Services           

 

 

 


